Cam Gordon

City Council Member, Second Ward 
350 S. Fifth St. - Room 307 Minneapolis, MN 55415
Office 612.673.2202, Cell 612.296.0579

cam.gordon@minneapolismn.gov, www.facebook.com/camgordonward2
Christopher Golden
Housing Innovations Specialist
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development
451 7th Street, 20410, Washington DC, Room 4130

December 11, 2017
Dear Mr. Golden, 

I am writing to express concerns I have regarding the Minneapolis Public Housing Authorities Moving to Work 2018 Annual Plan.  I am concerned that the plan does not provide the necessary conditions and protections to ensure that an authentic community-based planning process is a part of any redevelopment of the public housing properties funded by HUD and managed by the Minneapolis Public Housing Authority (MPHA) in Minneapolis and specifically for the Glendale Townhomes area that is located in the Second Ward.
The MPHA 2018 Annual Plan which is now being considered by HUD for approval is generally thoughtful and identifies a number of positive ideas and strategies. I am concerned, however, that in some parts of the plan it appears that MPHA may be asking HUD to give it authority to agree on special development or ownership arrangements, which could include sale of public housing property to private developers without notification to or the consent of the City Council, residents and neighborhood organizations.  I think that this is especially important at the Glendale Townhomes.
The desire of the Council to ensure an open and inclusive process about the Glendale housing area was stated clearly in October 2015, when the City Council adopted Resolution 2015R-402 and unanimously recognized the Glendale Townhomes area as “a highly valued asset within the district that currently provides an innovative, effective model of stable, affordable housing within a safe, supportive community comprised primarily of refugee, immigrant and low-income families” and resolved that “any redevelopment or improvement plan for that area [Glendale] will follow a separate, open, transparent public process that will include participation of the neighborhood association and Glendale residents." You can find this in full context here:
http://minneapolismn.gov/www/groups/public/@council/documents/proceedings/wcms1p-150422.pdf
Community concerns about proposed plans for demolition, densification, and gentrification of Glendale have been growing for the last few years and I am committed to ensuring that no changes to the area will be approved without full participation and clear and overriding support from the residents, broader community and from a fully informed and engaged City Council.
Public Housing residents both in Glendale and outside of it, as well as others in the broader community, are concerned that MPHA may make decisions without adequate public awareness and oversight by the City Council or HUD.  
I believe that, in its current form, the 2018 MTW Plan may not provide for the appropriate level of City Council oversight and HUD’s review prior to selling any interest or ownership of any public housing property. 
I am particularly troubled by the part of the Annual Plan that requests HUD to waive the Declaration of Trust obligations or requirements. This appears on Pages 11 and 12 as “FY2018 ACTIVITY 5:  RELEASE OF DECLARATION OF TRUST (DOT) TO PRESERVE PUBLIC  HOUSING,” and indicates in the table at the end of the section,  that they plan to convert 2 unidentified properties from  being subject to a Declaration of Trust.  

I do not believe that the MPHA should be released from its Declaration of Trust requirements for any of its properties, especially before those properties are identified and the provision of any agreements can be reviewed by HUD and the Minneapolis City Council.  Approval of specific detailed projects should be required before MPHA is allowed make any changes to ownership structures to any property, including replacing the DOT with any Land Use Restriction Agreements.  Replacing any Declaration of Trusts with Land Use Restrictive Agreements should only be done on a case by case basis with full community engagement as well as HUD approval and oversight. 

Any improvement or redevelopment plans, or other decisions about investing in or changing the ownership structure of any MPHA properties, and especially the Glendale Townhomes, should follow an open, transparent process that includes the participation of the City Council as well as the the officially recognized neighborhood association and the current residents of any of the buildings in question.
Please don’t hesitate to contact me anytime about this, or any other, matter. 

Thank you for your service. 

Sincerely, 

Cam Gordon

Council Member, Second Ward
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To get this material translated or in an alternative format, contact NCR@minneapolismn.gov or 612- 673-3737 (673-2157 TTY/VOICE) 
Ceeb toom. Yog koj xav tau kev pab txhais cov xov no rau koj dawb, hu  612- 673-3737;

Atención. Si desea recibir asistencia gratuita para traducir esta información, llama 612- 673-3737

Ogow. Haddii aad dooneyso in lagaa kaalmeeyo tarjamadda macluumaadkani oo lacag la’ aan wac 612- 673-3737.


